Staff Senate
August 25th, 2011

Minutes

Call to Order

Brad Patterson, President, welcomed everyone to the meeting which he then called to order at 10:04am.  

Welcome

Praise was given for accomplishments made during the 2010-2011 year, such as, the increase in campus communications, professional development opportunities for staff, and the staff awards.  Brad thanked everyone for all the work that was done by the Staff Senate.  Roll Call was accomplished by a sign-in sheet passed around during the meeting and returned to Brad.  Everyone in the room also introduced themselves to the rest of the group.

Treasurer’s Report

Juanita Sherman gave the Treasurer’s Report.  The deposit total from May through August, 2011, was $567.83 and the disbursements total was $2,216.39.   The ending balance in the Staff Senate account is $4,208.24.   Shawna Diaz made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report, and Brian Kennerly seconded.  The secretary holds a copy of the Treasurer’s Report.
Staff Senate Overview

The description and roll of the UALR Staff Senate has been re-written and is in the hands of Kathy Oliverio in the Provost’s Office for editing.  

Brad announced that he will have a time slot to speak at the Spring 2012 Assembly meeting.  

Nominations

Brad introduced the ballot for officers.  Two positions were uncontested, Treasurer and Parliamentarian.  The remaining officer positions, with two nominees each, were Vice-President, Communications Officer, and Secretary.  Each uncontested nominee was given an opportunity to speak on their own behalf.  Brad stated that the executive committee will be more active and every committee will be provided a clear charge.   Everyone voted and returned their ballots.  Brad will tally the results and will have the results verified.  

Committee Overview and Sign-up

Brad will email a charge to all committee members and will assign one person to call the first meeting.  This person is not, necessarily, the committee chair.  The committee chair should be decided upon by the committee at their first meeting.  

Committees of the Staff Senate:

Achievement Awards, Staff Awards Ceremony, Scholarship, Fall Open House, Helping Hands, Fund Raising, Red Cross Blood Drive, Communications, Governance, Issues and Concerns, Nomination, Orientation, Professional Development, and University Development Fund Drive (Campus Campaign).

Every committee now has members and Brad will be communicating with them soon.  It was decided that the Scholarship Committee will cease to exist as its own committee and will merge with the Staff Awards Ceremony Committee.  The Orientation Committee is under consideration to cease to exist because Michele Curd stated that she updates the Staff Senate pamphlet and makes sure that it is included in the New Employee package.
Ad Hoc Committee on Employee Benefits

The committee presented the domestic partner benefits proposal to the faculty senate and was passed.   Changing the existing benefits structure will require that all of the benefits be evaluated.  The committee will continue evaluation employee benefits.

Financial Wellness Training

Chuck Werninger’s presented information concerning the benefit of bringing the Dave Ramsey Lifetime Finance Wellness training to campus and providing it as a benefit to employees.  The training is a 13-week program and the cost is $175 per family group or individual, if not in a couple.  Chuck has a list of companies, corporations, and one university who are providing the services and mentioned several.  Next steps will include a formal proposal from the committee.
Kroger Card Update

Chuck Werninger reported that the staff senate gets 5% of all money put on a Kroger ‘gift card’.  The card costs $5 but the $5 is then placed on the card.  It is time to communicate the Kroger card to the campus again.

Professional Development Committee
Shanna Morris provided a report that the Excel class was a success but the attendees wanted more hands-on practice than was made available.  Requests for training in the use of Adobe products, such as, In-Design, were received.  Chuck Werninger offered to teach an In-Design class for employees.  Introduction to Microsoft Access is coming up.
Chuck Werninger moved to adjourn the meeting.  Joy Clark seconded.
